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February 4, 2019

Edmond Yew
Department of Public Works 
Bureau of Engineering 
1149 South Broadway, Suite 700 
Los Angeles, California 90015-2213

Dear Mr. Yew:

The purpose of the correspondence is to request that a criminal closure be installed at the 
cul-de-sac at the end of Woodbine Street at the intersection of Manning Avenue. The 
Los Angeles Police Department, West Los Angeles Community Police Station, has received 
numerous complaints regarding burglary, theft, vandalism, destruction of property, and a decline 
in the quality of life due to an increase in the homeless population and activities related to 
homelessness.

Thank you for your attention in this matter. It is the goal of the Los Angeles Police Department to 
work in partnership with you and your staff to provide the highest level of quality service to every 
member of the community. With this closure, the Police Department expects a reduction in the 
fear and incidence of crime and an increase in the quality of life for the residents of 
Woodbine Street and Manning Avenue.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact West Los Angeles Area 
Senior Lead Officer Christopher Baker, at (310) 622-3989

Respectfully,

MICHEL R. MOORE 
Chief of Police

f

VIC DAVALOS, Captain 
Commanding Officer , 
West Los Angeles Area
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